LENDAHAND missionteams Build. Serve. Heal. March 2011







During the weekend of January 21st, LENDAHAND Mission Teams along with Bobby and Kathryn Hoyle hosted a series of Appreciation/Reunion Dinners at 3 locations in NC & VA. On Friday past team members, their families, guests, and LAH supporters gathered at Trinity Worship Center in Burlington, NC. On Saturday evening, a similar gathering took place at the John D. Hooker Center in



Stuart, VA. And then to wrap up the weekend, Rev. Bobby Hoyle spoke at Christian Memorial Ministries in Altavista, VA, on Sunday morning. The service was followed by a luncheon for the Paraje Nil, Guatemala, and Desampardos, Costa Rica, building teams along with invited guests and supporters.

These gatherings, where over 130 people attended, offered an excellent environment for past team members to get together and share what God has done. It also introduced new potential team members to upcoming opportunities that LENDAHAND has for the future. In addition the gatherings provided an opportunity for LAH to express its

APPRECIATION / REUNION DINNERS

appreciation to many supporters who have contributed to the ministry over the last several years.

LENDAHAND would like to say "Thank You" to Michael and Jamie Worley for coordinating these gatherings. Also a

special "Thank You"
the Guy and Nancy
McGayhey family,
Kathy Posey, Rick
and Christy Menear,
and Patricia Kelly for
their hard work and
dedication that
helped make these
gatherings a huge
success.



An Unusual Need

In our last newsletter we informed

you that LAH did not receive expected funds from a source in Georgia. These funds would have been used to purchase building materials for a new sanctuary in San Lorenzo, Guatemala. Although we are still short on the needed funds, we want to give Praise to our God and Thanks to responsive hearts! A lady read the last newsletter, then called and asked if she could help---she then sent \$5500. Someone else sent \$1300. The Guatemalan vendors are being asked to give discounts. The results as of this printing is that approximately \$9000 is still needed. We are believing that God will supply all the funds. If He speaks to you, "Thanks" in advance for responding.

Have A Blessed Easter!

SUMMER SCHEDULE FOR LENDAHAND TEAMS

June 25 – July 2 Nicaragua

June 29 – July 7 Guatemala

July 5 – 15 Costa Rica

Teacher training, VBS

VBS

Youth ministry, school training and evangelism

**Send for your application today!!

GUATEMALA WILL NEVER BE THE SAME

LENDAHAND

Team Members from all across the US will join together in Guatemala for a "Triple Header" ministry this month. From March 6th-10th a Teaching Team will help further train all the local pastors in the International Pentecostal Holiness Churches. Then between March 11th and March 13th, a weekend evangelistic crusade will be conducted in Santa Lucia---we ask that you pray for many souls to be won to our Lord. And finally, during the week of March 14th, a construction team will build a much needed sanctuary in San Lorenzo. Please pray for the 25 team members to be effectively used by God to reach into the lives of the people of Guatemala.

As you know it is not the policy of LENDAHAND to ask for donations. We believe God will supply the resources for each trip and each project should stand

Another Prayer Need

on its own financially without incurring debt. Thanks to you for what you do. More importantly, THANK YOU FOR YOUR PRAYERS. As you pray, pray for the volunteers who go on LENDAHAND trips. The air fares are skyrocketing which causes the prices of each individual's expenses to be much greater. This could have a negative effect on the overall ministry of LENDAHAND. Through prayer, we believe God will provide for each person who is called to go.